Redeemer Lutheran Board of Christian Day School Education
1-24-23
Non-voting Attendees - Karyn McChrystal, Milena Martin, Cristina Rose
Voting Attendees - Jean Blank, Debbie Braley, Sandy Casey, Wilena Hughes, Rachel Satterfield
Meeting opened in prayer.
Introduction of new board members, Sandy Casey and Wilena Hughes.
Next meeting will be 2-28-2023 at 7:00.

Rachel motioned and Jean seconded that we accept the minutes of the November School
Board meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

Auction Update - We have sold enough tickets to cover all the expenses of the auction. Live
Auction items were reviewed and the teacher wish list was reviewed. A primary item on the
wishlist is funds for the new Math Curriculum. There have been two wish list files floating
around. Karyn will consolidate them. A payment app will be used the night of the auction to
help things flow smoothly.

PTO Report
1. The Pastor Dave Appreciation event went well.
2. Grandparent’s reception is on 1/27/2023.
3. Redeemer Day at the Movies Fundraiser is 1/28/2023.
4. The Teacher's Christmas Luncheon was a huge success. The next teacher luncheon will

be in February.

5. PTO is considering creating a coffee station that they will keep stocked for the teachers.
Debbie has a Keurig Coffee Maker she can donate.

6. The Auction is 2-4-2023. Sarah Anderson and her committees are working hard to
create the event. There are 23 tickets left to be sold.

7. Christian Night at the County Fair will be 2-16/2023.

Beach Cleanup will be in March.

9. Daddy/Daughter, Mother/Son dance will be 4/21 and 4/22. The same decorations and
set up will be used for both events.

10. PTO Prayer Team - Jessica Cook and Amy Grace Duncan are starting this. Right after
the Auction ends, it will be incorporated into the PTO meetings. After the PTO meeting
the Prayer Team will walk around the campus and pray for various school needs. A
prayer request box will be placed in each classroom.

o

Staff Report - Reviewed Staff Report which teachers have populated on a RLCS Staff School
Board Report Spreadsheet. Cristina shared that the playground structure near the rock climbing



section of the playground is showing signs of wear. Ralph and the Properties Board will be
advised.

Principal’s Report

1.

This week is NLSW (National Lutheran Schools Week) K-5 grade students sang in
church on Sunday. Other special events include Grandparents’ Day, Book fair, and
theTalent Show.

School wide devotions are being held each day. They are being led by the 8th grade
class.

Jim Essig attended chapel on Wednesday, Jan 18th. The Outdoor Library Box in Jim’s
honor was dedicated.

New staff: Stephanie Schwed has begun teaching in the 4 year old K-Readiness class.
Current enroliment is 255 students. There are 159 in K-8 and 96 are in the Preschool.
Karyn has been giving a lot of tours.

Ram Jam Basketball season is wrapping up. We are now ready for flag football and
cross country

Milena shared Pre-k readiness parents are concerned about two 4 year old classes merging into
one Kindergarten class and availability of student positions. Karyn shared that the numbers
usually work out between students moving to public schools, and some

staying in a 4 year old class. If the class overfills students are put onto a wait list. There is no
guarantee, but usually any current 4 y/o student desiring a K position is able to have one.

Personnel



